
VJAS December 2020 Mini Sponsor’s Update 
 
 
Greetings VJAS Sponsors and Supporters!  I had to pass these three items along to you with 
greetings of the season! 

 

 
1. "THE GREAT CONJUNCTION" 

  
If the night of December 21 is clear of clouds, step out and fix your gaze on the southwest horizon 
just after sunset and before 7:00 p.m. Saturn and Jupiter will appear to align and glow as a single 

bright spot. If you have a telescope you may 
be able to see the rings of Saturn. 

  
This heavenly phenomenon is know as The Great Conjunction has not taken place since 1623 and 

won't be seen again until 2080. 
 
 

2.  Link to the VAST Journal which has an article that promotes VJAS. 
 

https://vast.wildapricot.org/resources/Documents/JVSEv13n2Winter2020.pdf 
 
 

3.  VJAS VOICE 
 
Finally, December 15 marked the day that individual students could join VJAS, school 
membership is still open for schools.  After January 17, there will be an additional 
charge for membership.  Thank you to the schools who have already completed 
membership! 
 

http://vjas.org/vjas-voice.html 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
The VJAS Team 

https://vast.wildapricot.org/resources/Documents/JVSEv13n2Winter2020.pdf
http://vjas.org/vjas-voice.html

